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Future Dates Inside!! 

Note: 
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cancelations. 
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Auburn Town Hall News 
As we write this right after the March 8th Town and School District election, we want to 

congratulate and thank all the Auburn residents who volunteered to run for office to help make 
our community a better place. 

We look forward to working with all Town boards, commissions, and residents in the year ahead 
for the betterment of Auburn. 

Selectmen Organizational Meeting 
The first Selectmen’s meeting following the election was the Board’s organizational meeting.   

Keith Leclair was re-elected as the Chair for the Board and Michael Rolfe was elected as the Vice 
Chair. 

Each Selectmen also is assigned to at least one other Town Board as a Selectmen’s 
Representative. 

Keith Leclair will continue as the Selectmen’s Representative to the Budget Committee, while 
Michael Rolfe will be the Selectman member of the Planning Board. 

Tom Carroll will be serving as the Selectmen’s Representative to both the Highway Safety 
Committee and the Parks and Recreation Commission. 

Appointments to Various Town Boards Confirmed 
The Selectmen have also made a number of appoints to multiple Town boards and commissions 

including reappointing Margret P. Donovan and Richard Burnham to new three-year terms on the 
Conservation Commission. 

The Board also reappointed Daniel Carpenter, Michael DiPietro and Dennis Vieira to new one-
year terms on the Highway Safety Committee. 

David Oliveria and Patrick Kelly were reappointed to new three years terms on the Parks & 
Recreation Commission, while Patrick Bergeron and Jill Dross were re-appointed to new three 
year terms on the Zoning Board of Adjustment.  Nick Pappas was also re-appointed to a new 

three year term as an alternate member of the Zoning Board of Adjustment. 

Keith Leclair                       Michael Rolfe 
 
 

Tom Carroll 

Auburn Board of Selectmen  
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News from Auburn Dollars for Scholars®  

The END is Near!  
Scholarships are open until April 30th!  

Visit: Auburn.dollarsforscholars.org to apply.  
Did you know:  

1. Students can apply for scholarships every year they are in school.  
2. We offer vocational scholarships which includes, HVAC, electrical, plumbing, fire, and police.  

3. Some institutions will match monies given by Dollars for Scholars affiliates.  
4. Students can apply for national scholarships through our web site.  

5. We are a registered 501C3 in New Hampshire and an all volunteer chapter of the national 
organization Scholarship America®  

Time is running out!  
All scholarship applications must be 100% complete to be considered for any scholarships.  

Thank You and stay safe,  
Mary Hrubiec, President  

 
 
 
 

IT’S DOG LICENSING TIME AGAIN! 
 
 
 
 

Don’t forget that your fur baby needs to be 
licensed by April 30th, 2022. 
See the dog licensing link at: 

www.auburnnh.us 

2022 BOAT DECALS ARE        
AVAILABLE! 

You can register your boat at the Town 
Clerk’s office. 

*The town gets an additional $5.00 fee to 
process boats for the State. 

Monday 10:00 AM - 7:00 PM 
Wednesday & Thursday  8:00 AM - 2:00 PM 

Friday 8:00 AM – Noon 
Remember:  When you complete your boat 
registration in town, the town fees collected 
will remain in  Auburn, otherwise they go to 

the State. 

http://www.auburnnh.us
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AUBURN POLICE DEPARTMENT NEWS 
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AUBURN FIRE DEPARTMENT NEWS 
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GIRL SCOUT NEWS 
Girl Scout Troop 59007 earned their Maple Sugaring Badge in February and March and enjoyed a great visit to 
Folsom's Sugar Shack in Chester on March 13th.  Brian Folsom showed the group what types of trees to look 
for, how to tap a tree, how he collects hundreds of gallons of sap from over 500 trees in the area and then the 
process that happens in his sugar shack turning that sap into delicious syrup.  Amazing that it takes 40 gallons 
of sap to make 1 gallon of syrup!  These 3rd grade Brownies continue to work on both learning new skills and 
teaching each other skills while learning about leadership.  They are planning community service activities as 
well as some fun end of year adventures with the money they earned through selling Girl Scout Cookies. 
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BOY SCOUT NEWS 
Over the Month of March, Troop 127B did many important indoor activities. The Troop ran through the 

democratic process and elected new leaders to bring the Troop from the spring to the fall. 

 The Troop elected Michael Lafond as the new Senior Patrol Leader, the scout who organizes and plans 
all of the Troop’s meetings. The Senior patrol leader is expected to represent the Troop’s interests in all levels 
of Scouting.  Congratulations Michael! 

 The Troop elected James Butts to fulfill the role of Quartermaster. The Quartermaster is in charge of 
keeping an updated logbook containing the details of every usage of Troop resources. The Quartermaster is 
also responsible for transporting the Troop Trailer, full of important cooking accessories, fire building supplies, 
first aid kits, camping gear, and roughly eleven thousand spoons. Congratulations Jimmy! 

 Concluding the Main Roles, Troop 127 also elected Jack Painter as Scribe. The scribe oversees every 
historical aspect of the troop’s activities. The Scribe takes Attendance, writes the meeting notes, and also 
writes the well respected and highly anticipated monthly Town Crier Article (very important). Congratulations 
Jack! 

 Also, the troop (finally) learned some new cooking skills in a month long series of cooking and food 
safety meetings led by leader Jim Butts, who was really tired of eating lousy camp food. The Scouts cooked a 
delicious breakfast, lunch, and dinner, and a good time was had by all.  

-Dylan Roy, Outgoing Scribe, Troop 127B 
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 We were all disappointed as we had a celebration with a great recap 
of this past year and a guest speaker planned. The annual meeting will be 
pushed back to May 11th, hopefully we can have it outside as we did last 
May.  
 For our April meeting, we will have University of New Hampshire 
Cooperative Extension presenting on “Getting the garden Ready for Spring”.  
This will take place on April 14th from  6:30 pm- 8:pm  at Longmeadow 
church in the basement. This event is open to the public! An email will be 
going out to members to register for the event as the speaker would like an 
approximate number of attendees. For non members, the cost will be $5. 
Please send an email to Massabesicgc@gmail.com if you are a non member 
and wish to attend. If you end up joining the MCG, we will take the $5 off of 
the annual membership fee!  
 Speaking of membership, we are up 58 members and hope to  continue growing! Memberships 
will renew in May. We are working on getting a membership renewal form  on the website , it may be 
up by now. We don’t have the capacity to take money on the website. We will also have the hard copy 
renewal forms and  will be collecting checks at the next two meetings. You can also email us for a form 
and mail in a check.  The cost is $25 per year, free for over 70 and 17 and younger.  
 We at MCG have been collaborating with Ms. Joy at the school to help promote knowledge and 
love of gardening for the students. Members of the MCG will be attending one of Ms. Joys classes  to 
demonstrate winter sowing in March. The club has donated $100 for the school club to get ready for 
spring planting in the 6 beds they have. MGC will also be donating several packs of specific  seeds that  
the School Garden Club is looking for  to grow in the raised beds. MCG was also invited to participate in 
painting Greetings and Happy Spring! Mother nature snowed out our annual meeting that we had 
planned for rain barrels with the club and a few members are planning to assist.  
 We have also begun talks with the Historical Society about possibly collaborating on a gardening 
project at the Historical Society. This will be contingent on having enough volunteers , which at  
minimum should be at least a ‘ dirty dozen’. Hopefully equipment too! Without volunteers, there cant 
be a project so please let us know if you wish to help with the planning or execution of the project. We 
have outlined the possibility of three different themes that we would like to do– a relaxation garden, a 
colonial garden and a pollinator pathway garden. The Town was also approached on several possibilities 
which we will consider.  
 As we grow and strengthen, and define ourselves as a club, we will  able to commit to larger 
projects.  We are so pleased with the way this club has come together  during a pandemic! We continue 
to get bigger and better! If you have ideas on speakers or summer field trips , want to become more 
involved in terms of the Board or a committee, please let us know! We are considering a garden tour 
fundraiser for this summer as well as a field trip or two. We are planning for the duck race already as 
well.  
Facebook: Massabesic Garden Club  
Website: https://www.massabesicgc.org 
Email: MassabesicGC@gmail.com 
PO BOX 91 Auburn NH  

News from the Massabesic Garden Club 

mailto:Massabesicgc@gmail.com
https://www.massabesicgc.org
mailto:MassabesicGC@gmail.com
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Roadside Cleanup Day 
Saturday April 23rd, 2022 

(Rain date - April 30th, 2022) 

Starts at 8:00am at the Fire Station. 

Ends at Noon with Lunch at the Fire Station. 

Help us make a clean sweep of the town. 

Groups, Teams, Individuals, everyone is welcome! 
 

 

      Auburn Conservation              Auburn Fire  

  Commission       Department 
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Let your light shine before others, so 
that they may see your good works 

and give glory to your Father in 
heaven. (Matthew 5:16).    

 As we continue to move forward 
with so many challenges before us, we of 
the Longmeadow Congregational Church 
UCC in Auburn, will be continuing in the 
holy season of Lent this month seeking to 
be a light in the world and to shine brightly.  
We continue to give thanks for all this 
community has done for each other and for 
those in greatest need.   
 
 Currently our church family 
continues to gather in three ways:  

• In person worship at 9:30 on Sundays, 
with precautions recommended and 
encouraged. 

• On-line worship services, using Zoom 
on Sundays at 11:00  

• And YouTube pre-recorded services (all 
Sunday Worship and Wednesday 
Children’s Messages can be found at 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/
UCOZuV4b91h_8LYHqYRATqhw) 

 
 We are gradually lifting restrictions 

but want to continue to offer options so 
that everyone may find a way that they feel 
most safe in worship.  Amidst the 
celebrations and service, we never forget 
why we exist.  We come together as people 
of faith, seeking to be disciples of Jesus 
Christ and we welcome you to join us at any 
time, but especially during this holy season 
of Lent.  If you do not have a regular church 
home, we invite you to mark your calendars 
for the high holy days this month and know 
that you will always find a welcome here at 
Longmeadow: (A pre-recorded version of 
each of these services is available on 
YouTube, see link above to our channel). 

• Sunday, April 10, 9:30 a.m. – Palm 
Sunday is celebrated at Longmeadow 
as we remember Jesus’ triumphal entry 
into Jerusalem.  Join us as we begin this 
Holy Week with Jesus.   

• Thursday, April 14, 7:00 p.m. – Maundy 
Thursday is a special evening with an 
interactive commemoration of Jesus 
last meal with his disciples.  It is a night 
of reflection and community walking 
the journey together.  

• Friday, April 15 – Good Friday, we will 
offer a special time of reflection on 
YouTube as we prepare to expectantly 
wait with Jesus in the tomb.  (See 
YouTube link above) 

• Sunday, April 17, Easter we offer 
several opportunities to worship: 

• 6:00 a.m. Easter Sunrise finds us 
returning to gather on the banks of 
Lake Massabesic to welcome the joy of 
the Resurrection.  It has been a few 
years since we have been able to 
participate in this beloved gathering 
and we rejoice!  We gather on the 
western side of the lake, in the parking 
lot near the Exit 1 traffic circle, looking 
east over the lake to welcome the 
sunrise and the glory of the 
Resurrection.  This service is informal, 
“come as you are,” for God welcomes 
you exactly as you are, and so do we. 

• 9:30 a.m. Easter Family Worship is 
celebrated at the church with great joy.  
We rejoice with special music, 

interactive celebration that will engage 
all as we hear Jesus’ message of hope 
and life 

• 11:00 Easter Worship on Zoom 

 Throughout the months of March 
and April, our Missions Committee invites 
our Auburn friends and neighbors to join us 
in serving people both in our country and 
around the world in crisis situations by 
creating and donating Personal Hygiene 
Kits for Church World Service.  If you would 
like to join us in this effort, each kit should 
contain the following items.  

• One hand towel measuring 
approximately 15″ x 28″ to 16″ x 32″ 
(no fingertip, bath, dish towel or micro-
fiber) 

• One washcloth 

• One wide-tooth comb removed from 
the package 

 -Must be sturdy with at least 6 
 inches of teeth 
 -No pocket combs or picks 
 -Rattail and combs without handles 
 are acceptable 

• One fingernail or toenail clipper 
removed from the package (either one 
is acceptable) 

• One bath-size bar of soap in the 
original package 

• One toothbrush in the original package 

• Ten standard size Band-Aids 
We also ask you to assist with our costs of 
shipping and handling by include a small 
donation of $2 for each kit.  (You can tuck 
the donation in the bag).   
Contact Pastor Ruth at the church to 
arrange pick up or drop off at the church.   
 

 No matter who you are or where 
you are on your spiritual journey, there is 
always a place for you here.  At 
Longmeadow Congregational Church, we 
seek not just to go to church but to BE THE 
CHURCH!  If you have any questions, please 
contact our Pastor, Rev. Ruth Gallot at 483-
2907.   Friend us on Facebook at https://
www.facebook.com/groups/Longmeadow/ 

Longmeadow Serves! 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCOZuV4b91h_8LYHqYRATqhw
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCOZuV4b91h_8LYHqYRATqhw


 

Page 14  Auburn Village Crier 



 

Auburn Village Crier  Page 15



 

Page 16  Auburn Village Crier 



 

Auburn Village Crier  Page 17



 

Page 18  Auburn Village Crier 



 

Auburn Village Crier  Page 19



 

Page 20  Auburn Village Crier 

 CARRIER ROUTE PRESORT 

POSTAL CUSTOMER CR: 

Auburn Village Crier 

Presorted Standard                         

U.S. Postage                

PAID                                    

Auburn, NH 03032  

Permit No. 3 

Submissions for the Auburn Village Crier  

Submissions for the Crier must be received by the 15th of every 

month, unless otherwise stated. 

 

Please send all articles in a word document, e-mail attachment to:       
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603-483-5052 Ext.102 
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c/o Mimi Friolet 

PO Box 146 

Auburn, NH 03032 

Editorial Policy 
The AUBURN VILLAGE CRIER is a monthly 
newsletter (11 issues/year) published by 
the Town of Auburn.  It is intended to serve 
the community by providing information of 
interest to Auburn residents.  As a monthly 
publication, the newsletter is not a forum to 
air opinions as it is not able to provide 
equal time standards.  With a diversity of 
views and opinions among the residents of 
the Town, it is the policy of the AUBURN 
VILLAGE CRIER not to publish editorials or 
letters to the editor that advocate any 
political or policy viewpoint. 

 Ad Prices 

Business Card: $45 

3.5” X 3”: $65 

7.5” X 3”: $85 

Half Page:  $ 135 

Full Page: $220 

Checks payable to: 

Town of Auburn 

 

Multi-Month Discounts 
available 


